
From: Cathy Kerr  
Sent: Saturday, April 08, 2017 5:48 PM 
To: Taylor, Christopher (Mayor) <CTaylor@a2gov.org>; Grand, Julie <JGrand@a2gov.org>; Ackerman, Zach 
<ZAckerman@a2gov.org>; Frenzel, Jason <JFrenzel@a2gov.org>; Planning <Planning@a2gov.org>; Ann Arbor 
Energy Office <energy@a2gov.org>; Clevey, Mark <mclevey123@gmail.com>; wayneapple@aol.gov 
 
Subject: Strongly Opposed to Installation of Solar Panel at 2815 Brockman 

 

Dear Elected Officials and Commission Representatives (see distribution below): 

 

We strongly oppose the installation of a solar collector in our neighborhood at 2815 Brockman 

Boulevard.  Recently, residents at 2815 Brockman Boulevard sent a letter to concerned next-door 

neighbors stating they intend to proceed with the front-yard installation of a solar collector. The proposed 

ground-mounted solar collector in the front yard of 2815 Brockman is extremely large: 44 feet long, 9 

feet wide (396 square feet, larger than many garages), and nearly 9 feet high. The average setback of 

neighboring houses from the sidewalk is 103 ft; proposed installation will be 40 ft from the sidewalk.  

Ann Arbor needs a specific set of solar zoning rules and a permitting process. There are no zoning 

ordinances for ground-mounted solar collectors in residential neighborhoods. This issue was first brought 

to the attention of City Council, the Planning Commission, and the Energy Commission in early 

December 2016. Hank Vanderploeg and John Godfrey expressed views of neighbors at meetings of the 

Council and both commissions’ Council members and commissioner agreed that front-yard 

installations were not appropriate in residential neighborhoods. This installation will create a city-

wide precedent and open the door for similar projects in residential front yards.  

We understand that the Planning Commission is in the process of preparing recommendations to the 

Council for changes in zoning to prohibit solar installations anywhere in the front yard. We and many 

other residents in our neighborhood are pleading with you to make this very prohibition clearly stated in 

the zoning laws.  

Please place a moratorium on installation of ground-mounted solar collectors in residential districts 

until the city has completed the revision of its zoning ordinances. Thank you for listening and 

adhering to the concerns of voting residents. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Tom and Cathy Kerr 

2011 Devolson Ave 

Ann Arbor, MI 48104 

 

Distribution: 

 

Christopher Taylor, Mayor, CTaylor@a2gov.org 

Julie Grand, Ward 3 Council Representative, JGrand@a2gov.org 

Zach Ackerman, Ward 3 Council Representative and liaison to the Planning 

Commission, ZAckerman@a2gov.org 

Jason Frenzel, City Council liaison to the Energy Commission, jfrenzel@a2gov.org 

Planning Commission planning@a2gov.org: 

Ken Clein, chair 

Alex Milshteyn, vice chair 

Zach Ackerman, City Council liaison, ZAckerman@a2gov.org 

Energy Commission energy@a2gov.org 

Wayne Appleyard, chair, wayneapple@aol.gov 

Mark Clevey, vice chair, mclevey123@gmail.com 
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